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	Early Years, Childcare & Business Development Service, 313 Billet Road, Walthamstow, London, E17 5PX




Dear Colleague,
Arrangements for Ofsted registered childcare settings in September
I thought I would email you at the start of term to provide an update on the proposed Waltham Forest management of the return of children and staff to Ofsted registered childcare settings (herein after referred to as settings) and associated resources to support this.
Department for Education guidance
I commend to you the “Actions for early years and childcare providers during the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak guidance” as updated on 17 August 2021.  This is very clear in the imperative that we should “reduce the disruption to children’s education” and that the priority is for settings childcare to deliver face-to-face, high quality education and childcare to all children as the evidence is clear that being out of education and childcare causes significant harm to educational attainment, life chances, mental and physical health. 
Risk Assessments 
I would like to remind you again of the availability of the Ofsted registered childcare-COVID-19 risk assessment template which may be useful in assisting settings with reviewing their setting specific risk assessments for the start of term as a result of the updated guidance, which is available on the Hub website here. The Waltham Forest Council Health & Safety Team have also produced a risk assessment template for schools to use which you can also find useful, you can access this document here. You should also check with your named H&S competent person about whether or not they wish to sign off any completed risk assessment.
Management of confirmed Covid cases in early years settings from September
We are advising settings to keep in place systems for parents/carers to report all positive cases of COVID-19 to them. We are also requesting that settings continue to report all cases to the Local Authority Single Point of Contact email address, public.health@walthamforest.gov.uk using the on-line reporting form which you can find here.  This will allow us to continue to monitor the local situation and support settings, particularly while case numbers in Waltham Forest remain high.
hile there is no longer a requirement for close contacts who are fully vaccinated or under the age of 18 years and 6 months to self-isolate, our advice to settings is that they continue to identify close contacts of any positive cases in the setting and send parents/carers a warn and inform letter. This will enable them to take actions to reduce the risk of them passing the virus on to others, especially those that are vulnerable. A template letter from Public Health is attached for you to use.

This position will be reviewed at the end of September, to ensure it is still appropriate given local case rates and the experience of settings in the first few weeks of term.

Access to test kits

Settings are reminded that they can access home test kits via any of the following options:
1. onsite at the setting 

2. one of the borough’s four Asymptomatic Test Sites (ATS); or

3. one of the borough’s community collect locations

The details for all of the above locations can be found by clicking this link. Staff/parents /carers are also able to order an LFT Home Test Kit from the government website by clicking this link. The council website has a huge amount of helpful information regarding the support that is available to parents/carers. 

Thanks as always for your ongoing support 

Regards

David Kilgallon

Director of Learning and Systems Leadership
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